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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Jim Love, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, June 10, 2015
City Council Chamber
9:00 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:08 a.m., Wednesday, June 10, 2015, in the City Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Jim Love.

In attendance:  Council Members Jim Love (Chair), Don Redman (Vice Chair), John Crescimbeni; Commissioners Lara K. Diettrich (ex-officio), John M. Godfrey,  Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Penny Thompson,  Gary L. Anderson, Stephen Swann, Steven T. Jenkins (ex-officio),  Jill D. Haskell (ex-officio) ; State Representative Lake Ray was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Jessica Morales, Legislative Assistant; John Flowe, Betsey Deuerling, Environmental Quality Division; ; Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural and Marine Resources Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; Jody McDaniel, Planning & Development; James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board; Jimmy Orth, St. Johns Riverkeeper;   Tom Kallemeyn, Florida Department of Environmental Protection; Geoff Sample, Susan Davis, St. Johns River Water Management District; Guy Parola, Jim Klement, Downtown Investment Authority; Mack Blanton, Disabled Services Division; Heather Surface, Lakeshore Marine;   John Nooney, Recreational Fishing Alliance; Kate Hallock, Resident News; Steve Patterson, Florida Times-Union; Kevin Kuzel, Executive Council Assistant;  Jessica Morales, Legislative Assistant;   John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the May 13, 2015 monthly meeting.
The first item on the agenda was legislation matters.  

Ordinance 2015-360, Closing & Abandoning….Portion of an Opened & Improved R/W on Van Wert Ave bet Richmond St & the St. Johns River…
Council Member Jim Love in whose district the site is located urged the Commission to vote “no” on recommending the measure for approval.  He explained that it had been the City’s lack of maintenance of the site that had  resulted in problems.  Council Member John Crescimbeni indicated that he could not support the effort in the proposed ordinance that would close public access to the river.  He feels that the site should be a neighborhood, passive park.  Citing the need for more public access to the river, Commissioner Raymond Pringle expressed his opposition to the ordinance.  Council Member Don Redman and Commissioner Gary Anderson indicated their respective opposition, as well. On a vote of 0-8, the Commission voted to  recommend disapproval of 2015-360.
Odinance 2015-397, Approp $240,000.00 to fund a marketing and River taxi sponsorship agreemt for the City of Jax River Taxi Svc….
Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston explained what the legislation entailed.  Tera Meeks, Chief, Natural and Marine Resource Division, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, explained what the provisions of a proposed agreement would entail; she fielded questions, largely from Council Member John Crescimbeni who had questions about the proposed agreement.

Commissioner Ralph Hodges had questions concerning the “cash” and “in kind” contributions.  Commissioner Jill Haskell asked Ms. Meeks where the marketing money is coming from and whether or not there would be money to market big boating events that bring significant revenue to the City.  Ms. Meeks explained that the source that the City can provide for marketing comes from SMG contributions to the City.
Heather Surface, whose company is contracted to provide the City’s water taxi service added comments and clarified points raised in the discussion.  She explained how she envisioned a marketing campaign boosting ridership; boosting ridership requires marketing; the goal was to get ridership back to the 2012 level.  Ex-officio Commissioner Lara Diettrich suggested that the water taxi service engage an alternative, non-traditional approach to marketing; she feels that a progressive, trendy marketing program would be an effective, successful undertaking.
By a vote of 8-0, the Commission voted to recommend approval of the ordinance.

Next on the agenda, the Commission heard a presentation from Ex-officio Commissioner Lara Diettrich on the downtown Community Development Area  and the BID Plan Business Investment and Development Strategy.  
Ms. Diettrich began the presentation by defining what the Community Development Area entailed and what the geographical boundaries for the downtown CRA were.  Key in the concept of the CRA was the management of redevelopment areas.  Ms. Diettrich explained Tax Increment Finance (TIF) as an instrumental component of how CRA’s operate.  She explained the Business Investment Development strategy (BID), as well.   Ms. Diettrich indicated that the timeframe and process were important in the development of a successful CRA.  Community outreach was significant as well, and toward that end, there had been 48 meetings to solicit and consider input from stakeholders.
Commissioner Hodges commented on the problem of parking downtown for those, particularly on the Southbank, who were downtown for river access activities.  Ms. Diettrich explained that the master plan connects the Northbank and Southbank as downtown, that the two were connected by river taxi, biking, walking, and vehicles.  She characterized the St. Johns River as no longer a body that bifurcates downtown.

Guy Parola, Downtown Redevelopment Manager, added comments and fielded a question raised by Council Member John Crescimbeni.  Mr. Crescimbeni noted that the City’s General Fund had to subsidize the downtown Northbank’s TIF Redevelopment Trust Fund owing to problems with the Carling and 11-E (Forsyth) projects.  Mr. Parola commented on the issue.
Commissioner Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., raised ADA issues regarding access to the river downtown for people with disabilities.
Next on the agenda, the Commission heard the monthly St. Johns River Status Report and Water Quality & Manatee issues from Drs. Quinton White and Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University.

Dr. White reported that the river temperature was up to 80-84º.  Owing to a lack of rainfall, he indicated that the river was 4” below normal.  The salinity was high.  Dr. White reported that the month had been an active one for boating events.  Dolphins are now widespread in the river.  Dr. White reported that reefs in the river that had been deployed in December are now in place.

Dr. Pinto indicated that he would be flying the upcoming weekend for an aerial evaluation of manatees in the river.  Dr. Pinto reported that there had been a perinatal manatee death on May 11th.  He noted that there had been four manatee deaths  since the beginning of the year.
Jimmy Orth, Executive Director, St. Johns Riverkeeper, next provided the Commission with an update on St. Johns River issues.

On the proposed dredge project, Mr. Orth indicated that, to date, there had been no federal money allocated for the project.  He suggested that JaxPort could conceivably reduce the length of the dredge course by 11 miles or so.  He reported that the St. Johns Riverkeeper has notified the United States Army Corps of Engineers of the Riverkeeper’s challenge of the Corps’ environmental impact study is moving forward.

Mr. Orth reported on the continuing issues with the Adena Springs Ranch, explaining that the 9,500 head cattle ranch distributes enormous amounts of nitrates from fertilizer into the Silver Springs River.  Silver Springs provides fresh water to the St. Johns River.  That nitrogen-laden water kills fish.

On the Central Florida Water Initiative, Mr. Orth reported that Central Florida counties need and are searching for new sources of fresh water and are hoping to take water from the St. Johns River to solve their problem.  According to Mr. Orth, the proposed water withdrawals would result in a salinity increase in the St. Johns River.  He noted that there was an upcoming meeting to air opposition to the withdrawals and he urged people to attend.  The Chair, Council Member Jim Love, asked Mr. Orth to e-mail information regarding the upcoming meeting.
Mr. Orth thanked the Commission for voting to recommend that the City Council defeat Ordinance 2015-360 that would have closed an access site to the St. Johns River.  Mr. Orth indicated that the St. Johns Riverkeeper is working with RAP (Riverside-Avondale Preservation) to address some of the concerns raised about the site.  

Commissioner Ralph Hodges asked Mr. Orth to comment on something that he had heard regarding a gasoline pipeline project that would have a pipeline originating in Georgia that would eventually move through the Northeast Florida area.  Mr. Orth explained that that proposed pipeline project was killed in Georgia.

In New Business, Commissioner Pringle reported on a public water based facility accessibility workshop that had been formed.  The panel consists of Tera Meeks, Beth Meyer and Mack Blanton of the City’s Disabled Services Division, and himself.  The group had met on June 9th.  Tera Meeks reported that the goal of the workshop is to bring facilities in the City up to the ADA code.  The workshop is collecting information to enhance public awareness of the issue.  Another meeting is planned for the following week.
In Public Comment, James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board, announced the 10th annual Environmental Symposium sponsored by the Environmental Protection Board.  The event will be held at the University of North Florida.  Its theme this year is the City of Jacksonville: 50 Years of Environmental Stewardship.  Mr. Richardson will be providing specific information to Jessica Morales, who, in turn, will disseminate the information to Commissioners.

Mr. John Nooney commented on the lack of public access to waterways.  He reported that he turned in a total of 10 tires in his efforts to assist the eradication of blight initiative.  He reported on his attendance at JEA Board meetings.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:38 a.m.
John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729
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Posted: 12:00 P.M.
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